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NOTICE OF INTENT TO AWARD A SINGLE SOURCE CONTRACT 

The Manatee County Procurement Division provides notice of its intent to award a single source contract with a value of 
$121,415.00 with Play Space Services, Inc. (PSS) for the provision of installing three wood timber truss shelter pavilion structures 
at Coquina Beach based on a proposal from Advanced Recreational Concepts, LLC.   
 
 

ENABLING/REGULATING AUTHORITY 

Federal/State law(s), administrative ruling(s), Manatee County Comp Plan/Land Development Code, ordinances, 
resolutions, policy. 

Manatee County Code of Laws 

BACKGROUND/DISCUSSION 

Manatee County Procurement Division has completed a due diligence review and intends to procure installation services for 
three Cedar Forest Products’ Open Timber Trusses, including concrete footings and slabs, from Play Space Services, Inc. without 
conducting a competitive solicitation process for the following reason(s): 

Ben LaBarge, 616-368-1706, with Cedar Forest Products (CFP), confirmed PSS in Melbourne, Florida is an authorized installer for 
CFP. Having an authorized CFP installer maintains the warranty for these structures. PSS also performs warranty work. 
 
Any company that believes it can provide this good/service, must submit detailed information about its good/service to 
the Manatee County Procurement Division at purchasing@mymanatee.org no later than March 10, 2022, for evaluation 
and consideration.  
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